
Skagit Valley Genealogical Society  Nov-Dec 2016 

  1 

Christmas is coming, do you have 
pages of  genealogy ready to put to-
gether for family members?  Comb 
binding is a good way to make it a 

book. 
 

Comb Binding ...   
For members, The society owns a comb 
binding machine.  If  you call Dan Royal @ 
360-826-6141 he will make arrangements 
to bind your pages into a book for you.    
Cost is:  $1.00 per book to cover supplies. 

Presidentôs Message 

Volume 30 Number 5  

President: John Hayes 

Newsletter: Dottie Chandler  
PO BOX 715, CONWAY, WA 98238-0715  

Web site: skagitvalleygenealogy.org  

RENEW YOUR MEMBERSHIP  
 

Just a friendly reminder that dues are now due for the 
Skagit Valley Genealogical Society.  In the event you 
may have already paid, it is possible that they were 
sent in and just haven't reached me yet.  Our year 
goes from Jan. 1st through Dec. 31st.  Dues this year 
have raised to $15.00 for single membership and 
$20.00 for family membership. 

 
 
A big ñThank Youò goes to Barb Johnson and 
George Ridgeway for leading our genealogy 
classes during the month of October.  I had the 
privilege of attending this series of classes and I 
always learned something new.   
 
Our seminar committee is deep into their plan-
ning for our seminar on April 22, 2017.  Yes, 
save the date for our ñO Canada! Children of a 
Common Motherò seminar.  This theme was se-
lected in honor of Canadaôs 150

th
 Anniversary of 

Confederation.  For speakers it will feature Ca-
nadian and U.S. genealogists:  Dave Obee and 
Mary Kathryn Kozy.   On line registration begins 
on January 2, 2017.   
 
At our annual meeting on November 12 we will 
be electing a  president and secretary.  As 
noted in our last newsletter Secretary Muriel 
Neely is retiring after many years as secretary.  
It is time for someone to volunteer to carry the 
ball and keep our society functioning properly.  
We will also be approving the 2017 budget.  No 
ballot will be needed as we have no proposed 
bylaw revisions to consider and at this point no 
one has been nominated for secretary or presi-
dent.  These details will be ironed out at our 
meeting. 
 
Our November meeting will start with V.P. 
Margie Wilson leading the education program 
titled ñBrick Wallsò which will include a ñUsed 
Book Bonanzaò.   

 
Bring your genealogy related brick wall ques-
tions and ask our experts.  It should be an infor-
mative day.  Be sure to check out the books 
that Margie has made available to us for a small 
donation.  So turnout and enjoy the afternoon 
with us.   
 
There is no meeting in December so you will 
have more time with your families over the holi-
days.  Have fun! 
 

John Hayes  

President 
rosie@valleyint.com 
360-424-4608 

mailto:rosie@valleyint.com
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   The Skagit Valley Genealogical Society Newsletter  ac-
cepts business card size advertisement. The cost will be 
$10.00 per issue and the editor can help put one together 
for you if you donõt have something ready. 
   If anyone would like queries or surnames to be posted in 

the newsletter, please send to... Ye Editor  

 

   Check out our  redesigned web page at  

    skagitvalleygenealogy.org 

                 
 
 
President:     John Hayes 

 360-424-4608      rosie@valleyint.com 
 
 
Vice President:    Margie Wilson 
              360-798-1681  wilsongm@frontier.com 
 
 
 
Secretary:      Muriel Neely  
                             
 
Treasurer:     Candace Soine 
 360-755-9071  rainshadowdals@gmailcom 
 
Past President:   George Ridgeway  
 360-424-4427      4george30@comcast.net 
 
Archival Historian:    Dan Royal 
 360-826-6141  dmoroyal@earthlink.net 
 
Education:       OPEN   
 
Genealogist:     Diane Partington 
 360-336-5832  nonie.dl@comcast.net 
 
Librarian:     Margie Wilson 
 360-798-1681  wilsongm@frontier.com 
 

Membership:     Christine Cooper 
 360-202-9451  cooper2chris@yahoo.com 
 

 
 
  
Newsletter:                           Dottie Chandler   
          v3 360-757-0966        dotcom10@frontier.com 
 
Webmaster:         George Ridgeway 
 360-424-4427        4george30@comcast.net 
 
Projects :        OPEN  
  
    
Ways & Means:       OPEN 
 
 
Publicity:           Margie Wilson 
 
 
 Member at Large:        Lynn Torset     
                                       torset@comcast.net 
 

      Special Committees  
 
Communications:  Bonnie Monroe 
            360-856-9002      gyspycombteasel@gmail.com 
                                              Nominating:           
OPEN  
 
Audit/Budget:          OPEN  
  
     
Bylaws/Standing Rules:     Joe LeBlonde 
                                              hrasar@gmailcom 
 
Refreshments:        OPEN 
 
 
Raffles/Door Prizes:        Sharon Johnson  
          lsjohnson@outlook.com               
 

 
 

SOCIETY EMAIL:         genealogy0715@gmail.com 
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Burlington Public Library 
 

820 E Washington Ave 
Burlington, WA  98233 

Phone (360) 755-0760 

Email:  

blibrary@ci.burlington.wa.us  

Hours: Monday ï Thursday 

10:00 a.m. ï 8:00 p.m. 

Friday & Saturday 

10:00 a.m. ï 5:00 p.m. 

Sunday ï Closed 

SVGS Library Collection 
located here. SVGS Volunteers available on Mondays from 
11:00ñ1:00 to assist with questions.  
Margie WilsonñSVGS Librarian 

Skagit Valley Genealogical Society  
Monthly Meetings 2 ndSaturdays, 1 -3pm  

Burlington Senior Center | 1011 Greenleaf St. | Burlington 
skagitvalleygenealogy.org | genealogy0715@gmail.com 

 
--------------------------------------- 2016 ------------------------------------------ 

 
Sat. Nov. 12 -- Annual Meeting / Brick Wall Solutions / Used Book Bonanza  

No meeting in December  
 

--------------------------------------- 2017--------------------------------------- 
Sat., Jan. 14 -- "The Norwegian/Swedish Oral History Project of the 1970sò 
Professional genealogist, Linda Duffield will discuss this little known project that cap-
tured the stories of many Scandinavian immigrants. 
 
Sat. Feb. 11 -- (Pending confirmation) ñLost Cities of the Skagit" 
Mari Densmore of the Skagit County Historical Society will discuss 
the many early settlements in the county that no longer exist. 
 
Sat. Mar 11-- ñHow Healthy is Your Family Tree?ò 
Janice C. Lovelace, PhD returns to discuss the physical and mental illnesses of our 
ancestors; the terminology and treatments. 
 
Sat. April 8 -- ñTopic To Be Announcedò 
Donna Potter-Phillips, guest speaker from Spokane. 
 
Sat. April 22 ïñO Canada: Children of a Common Motherò - 150

th
Anniversary of ` 

Canada; immigration to Canada and Across the Border to the USA. 
Featuring: Dave Obee and Mary Kathryn Kozy. For details & to register visit: 
skagitvalleygenealogy.org. 
 
Sat. May13 --ñTopic To Be Announcedò - Guest speaker, Bill Langworthy 
 
Sat. June 10ïñTopic and Guest Speaker To Be Announcedò  

July -August ï no meetings -- See you in September!  

 

Saturday, November 12 starting at 

11am  there will be a Veterans' Day Parade in 

downtown Burlington (Fairhaven Ave). 

Also, the VFW Hall is open to the public that 

day to display their museum collection. 
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Days Gone By 

 

ñThe special book upon the shelf 

Was made with many hands. 

Our ancestors who posed back then, 

All came from different lands. 

 

Their pictures were all tucked away,  

And rarely did we see, 

The importance of these treasures- 

The start of you and me. 

 

The history of our families,  

Now here in black and white. 

Preserved with special care and time, 

 Each page is done just right. 

 

When time permits, we take it down, 

And think of days long past. Our 

hopes, our dreams, our heritage,  

All safe and made to last.ò 

 

Author: Unknown 

A Wonderful Story 

By Judith Dicks 

 

Several years ago, my son befriended an elderly 

lady, Cora Battelle, and became very close to her.  

When she passed away he was helping her step-

daughter clean out Coraôs home of all her lifelong 

possessions and prepare the home for sale.  To his 

absolute horror all of Coraôs personal possessions 

were thrown in the trash pile, including photos, me-

mentos, and everything including Coraôs genealogy 

and some very old photos and records. 

 

Although my son had agreed to hail everything to 

the dump for this stepdaughter, he was so heartsick 

over the whole matter, he just could not do it.  He 

brought Coraôs thing by my home and said he just 

didnôt have the heart to throw her whole life away, 

What should he do?  I told him to put it in our ga-

rage and then he could pick and choose later and 

maybe find someone who could really appreciate 

what this wonderful lady had left, since she had no 

descendants. 

 

A short time late, we were looking through Coraôs  

things and found her genealogy and records and 

pictures. Lo and behold, one of the surnames 

(SUTHERLAND) was one of our surnames and 

from the same general area. We havenôt tied any-

thing together yet, but we are working on it. 

 

Maybe in the eyes of some we were wrong for not 

doing as he had been told to do and take everything 

to the dump. But, you know what? I am very proud 

of my son for his kindness and compassion for this 

lady and for realizing that, had he thrown every-

thing away, there would have been no memories 

left that Cora had built during her lifetime, at least 

materially. Can you imagine having your genealogy 

thrown in the dump? 



Skagit Valley Genealogical Society  Nov-Dec 2016 

  5 


